
Kristin Leimkuhler & Jeffrey Wilk 
1624 Delaware Street, Berkeley CA 94703 

 
 

October 4, 2020 

 

Sonoma County Board of Supervisors 

Attn: Katrina Braehmer 

 

RE: Appeal of BZA award of use permit for file no. UPC17-0013, Pool Ridge Farms, 

LLC cannabis cultivation permit 

 

Dear Board of Supervisors, 

 

We are withdrawing our appeal of the Board of Zoning Adjustment’s decision to grant a use 

permit to Pool Ridge Farms, LLC (UPC17-0013) for cannabis cultivation. 

 

We were able to get our well tested for yield, and it is producing enough for our needs0. 

 

At this time, we are not concerned that the cannabis farm at 2425 Pool Ridge is drawing 

down our well. We do have concerns about the sustainability of the farm regarding water 

use, but that is not sufficient to go forward with an appeal. 

 

And in light of the recent fires, we feel that Sonoma County has other more urgent matters 

to attend to. 

 

Please contact us if you have any questions, 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Kristin Leimkuhler & Jeffrey Wilk 

owners, 2480 Pool Ridge Road, Guerneville 

 

Kristin's email: leimgal@gmail.com 

Jeff email: jeffreywilk@mac.com 

Kristin's phone: 510.847.0631 
 


